

September 26, 2025

Megann Vandervliet
Chief Executive Officer
BC Athletics
Megann.Vandervliet@bcathletics.org

Dear BC Athletics Staff, Board & Membership,

Congratulations on your completion of the viaSport Operational Enhancement Initiative, led by Sport Law.

The recommendations Sport Law has provided will be instrumental in advancing board operations and modernizing the organizations approach to governance, in alignment with leading standards in the sport system.

The investment in change that BC Athletics undergoes now will ensure; a more sustainable board with greater diversity and an ability to attract a broader set of skills, reduce risks associated with conflict of interest and enable fresh perspectives to emerge through updated term limits.

Through the democratic process, the BC Athletics membership can assist the board in its work and bring valuable change to the organization's bylaws.

Thank you to all the stakeholders who have invested in this program and in the future success of BC. Athletics.

Sincerely,

Kevin Bowie Manager, Sport Development viaSport BC

CC: Heather Beatty, Director Sport Development, viaSport BC